
    

The Four Way Test
Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and
BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all
concerned?
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This Week's Program
Program for October 29, 2015

Presenter: Ward I - Councilwoman Gerri
Schroder 

Topic: Updates on the City of Henderson parks,
safety, awards, finances, and development
throughout the city.

Gerri Schroder was elected at large to the
Henderson City Council in April 2007 and
re-elected in April 2011, representing Ward I.
Councilwoman Schroder serves with the Mayor
and fellow council members as the legislative

branch of the Henderson community, responsible for setting policies
and making decisions concerning many different aspects of local
government. The City Council also approves the city’s budget.

Gerri was named Mayor pro tempore in July 2014. In addition to
serving on the city Ethics Committee, the Mayor pro tempore performs
the duties of Mayor during the absence or disability of the Mayor.

As Councilwoman, Gerri represents the city on the Southern Nevada
Regional Planning Coalition, Workforce Connections and the Clark
County School District Oversight Committee on School Facilities. She
serves as the council representative on the City of Henderson Cultural
Arts and Tourism Commission and is a member of the Henderson
Development Association and the Henderson Redevelopment Agency.
Gerri also serves on the Governor's Workforce Investment Board
Manufacturing Sector Council and the Mining and Materials Sector
Council.

Gerri was appointed to the National League of Cities (NLC) 2015
Community and Economic Development Steering Committee where
she will assist in the development of NLC federal policy positions on
issues involving housing, community and economic development, land
use, recreation and parks, historic preservation and international
competitiveness. She previously served on the NLC's First Tier
Suburbs Council and Policy and Advocacy Committee on Economic
Development.

She received the Distinguished Endeavor Award for Government in
2014 from Distinguished Women in Nevada. In 2008, Gerri was
named Elected Official of the Year by the Asian Chamber of
Commerce and in 2011 she received the Public Official of the Year
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award from the Japan America Society of Nevada.

Active in civic affairs, Gerri currently serves as a member of the board
of directors of the Foundation for Positively Kids, JYD Project, Las
Vegas Urban League, McCaw School of Mines, Metro Arts Council,
Nevada State College Diversity Council, OCA Las Vegas Chapter and
S.A.F.E. House, Inc. She is also a member of the Japan America
Society of Nevada as well as the Henderson, Las Vegas Metro, Asian
and Urban Chambers of Commerce.

Student of the month: Silverado College Preparatory &
Career/Techincal High school

Scribes
      
10-29-15:   Bob Hulshouser
11-05-15:   Brad Marx
11-12-15:   Jim Paxton

Rotary Recap:  October 23, 2015
By:  Stephen Tucker & Jim Paxton

Rotary Club Green Valley (RCGV)President Duane Frizell started the
weekly meeting off with a bell ringing at 7:00 a.m. and the Pledge a
dozen minutes later.  Judy Harris Lloyd related her Rotary Moment
attending meetings with her father in the 1970s, before women were
allowed into the Club as official members.  “The only women at those
meetings were speakers begging for money, “  remembered Judy. 
Then came the Rotary Club of Duarte, rebels of the 1970's, and finally
full inclusion, much to the betterment of our organization.

 General announcements followed.  Treasurer Ashley Mahaney
reminded  members to take care of our October-December club dues if
we have not already done so.  They were payable October first and
can be taken care of by credit card on line at DaCdb if we so desire. 
Darcy Dougherty told us that the Club Gala is ready to go for tomorrow
night. December 9, is now the date for the Soccer All Star Game.   Jim
Frey told us we will again be helping out at Opportunity Village.  We
need eight to ten workers, from 4:30 to 10:00 p.m., on December 14
and 16.  Our RCGV Holiday Party is now set for December 9.  Save
the date!  Dave Jochman said that we will have a Rotary Roundup with
no-host drinks and food on the first Friday, next month.

Past President Jim Frey acted as Fine Master, beginning with some
Chicago Cubs trivia.  Latecomers spun the wheel; the best part was
three of them in a row hitting the “P” for president slot.  Pres Duane
had to dig deep. Happy and "less so" Dollars then ensued.  Susan
Johnson recently completed three half marathons and a Grand
Canyon climb.  Run Judge run!  Gerry Holinski reported that Jon
Hoolihan was in the hospital with a leg infection (big Dammit Dollar);
George Baggott was planning to help Jon escape by picking him up
and taking him home this evening (big Happy Dollar).  Ashley put in a
buck for her birthday.  Jack Ewing has returned from a New Mexico
trip. Jim Paxton obtained permission from Henderson Rotary to look for
Dan Stover Music Award contestants at other Henderson schools. 
Does anyone have contacts at Foothill and Coronado?  Melinda
Margolis has a seven woman table set aside for tomorrow’s Gala. 

 



Christine Smith was spotted in the background on T.V news recently,
at Public Guardian hearings.

Program Chair Gerry Holinski introduced our speaker of the day,
Shannon Moore, from the American Cancer Society(ACS).  She told
us that we have 14.5 million cancer survivors in the U.S.  today.  One
in two men and one in three women will confront cancer during their
lifetimes.  Most donations to ACS go toward research.  ACS is second
only to the U.S. government in funding cancer research. The most
common cancer in Nevada is skin cancer.  The Relay for Life in
Henderson is ACS’s big fund raiser.  Local programs beyond research
include Road To Recovery (free rides to and from treatment),
cosmetic  help including wigs, navigation through the treatment
process, free lodging for people from rural areas, education in
evaluation. and prevention.  E&P promotes not smoking, diet and
exercise; things that really work in avoiding cancer or improving
treatment.   Shannon noted strong support from local Rotary clubs,
mentioning in particular the Boulder City and Pahrump clubs. What an
informative  program!

Past Pres Jack Ewing conducted the raffle.  Debbie Mitsch was the
winner, drawing a modest four, but then doing a masterful job of
leading us in recitation of the 4-Way Test to bring the meeting to a
close.

Rotary Youth Leadership Awards a Winner

For Local High School Students 

Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA) is an intensive,
two-and-a-half-day leadership training program for high school juniors
(of District 5300) chosen for their leadership potential. In addition to the
development of leadership skills, RYLA is meant to develop
understanding of Rotary among youth participants and reinforce and
provide recognition for their efforts, accomplishments, skills and
potential as leaders. Rotarians serve as facilitators to the students’
learning and discovery, as well as role models of Rotary ideals of the
Four Way Test and Service Above Self.

But that’s the clinical explanation.  I’m here to add to that it is an
absolute blast for all of us.  For many Rotarians, RYLA provided that
initial “Rotary moment” and it is one that they will never forget.  RYLA
allows for an intergenerational great time.  Last year one student
described it as epic. 

Some of the “labs” (student exercises throughout the weekend) help
students discover creative approaches for resolving family, social and
professional conflicts. Ethics and team building are a big part of these
labs.  Here’s the cool thing…all the students are treated (and
recognized) as equals. 

 



 

Guests           
Shannon Moore - Speaker 

Visiting Rotarians
No Visiting Rotarians


